



UFTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
tc \l2 "CUBBINGTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on Tuesday, 12th April 2016 at the Village Hall, Southam Road at 7.45 pm. The meeting commenced at 8.00 pm.
PRESENT: Councillors Baldwin, Crowther and Wilkinson.
Also in attendance: Councillor Stevens and twenty members of the public.

1. WELCOME:
2. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES: Councillors Leeman and Tayler, Sarah Broad
3.
MINUTES

The Chairman advised the meeting there are no minutes for the 2015 annual meeting; they have been lost following the changeover in Clerk. The Chairman offered his apologies. .
4.
CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT
The Chairman advised it has been another busy year for the Council. 
Dog Fouling: The Parish Council acknowledges there is still a problem with dog fouling in the village albeit it is not as bad as it was. The Chairman emphasized the Parish Council is not “anti-dog” but villagers allowing their dogs to foul in the village is anti-social and spoils the village. The Parish Council has decreed they will not hesitate, with the help of Stratford District Council to prosecute any offenders caught allowing their dogs to foul and failing to pick up after their dog.
HS2: The Parish Council presented a petition to the Select Committee in the “House of Commons” on behalf of the village. The petition covered the three points raised by the villagers at a public meeting. 1) Access across the A425 via a Pelican Crossing, 2) Increased monitoring of the Church Tower and 3) in conjunction with the land owner, re-alignment of the access road to the tunnel entrance via Green Lane. The Parish Council was successful on all three accounts. The Chairman thanked Councillors Tayler and Crowther for all of their hard work. The Chairman also thanked Warwickshire County Councils HS2 team for all of the help, support and encouragement they have offered. 

Broadband: Harbury is now connected to Broadband; it has had no effect on the speed times in Ufton.

Maintenance of the Church Yard: The Parish Council has continued to support the Church by providing £1,100 towards the maintenance of the Churchyard i.e. grass cutting. 

Planning: There have been a number of small alterations/extensions within the village and several larger applications. 1) Dallas Burston – scheme for a mixture of caravans, yurts and travelling caravans, which was granted. 2) Cerda a scheme to build 800 properties on land adjacent to Code Masters - decision awaited, the Parish Council objected.

Stratford District Council Core Strategy Plan has been sent to the Department of the Environment for comment.

Village Hall: The Parish Council has been able to support the village hall by providing a grant of £800 towards the cost of redecorating the hall, plus a grant of £400 towards the purchase of new tables.

Parish Clerk: Adrian van-Kesteren left the Parish Council in the autumn of 2015, a new clerk, Mrs. Jackie Chapman, was appointed in October 2015.

Parish Council: The Parish Council currently has 6 Councillors with one position remaining vacant. Please contact the Council if anyone is interested. The Chairman thanked all the Parish, District, County Councillors and villagers for all the help and support he has received over the last 12 months.

5.
Sarah Broad – HS2 Update


Sarah Broad was unable to attend as she had been “double booked”.

6.
Reports from:


a) St Michaels & All Angels, Ufton PCC

The meeting received a report from Ian Crowther, Chairman of Ufton PCC. The church is facing a challenging time due a reduction in worshipers, the lack of available funds and the fact we no longer have a vicar. The PCC is looking at the options available for the long term future of the church.
b) Village Fete

The meeting received a report from Mrs. Parkin regarding the Church Fete.

Last year the fete was held in Mrs. Ainscow’s garden and it was very successful. This year the fete will be held on the land belonging to the White Hart on Saturday 4th June 2016 2.00 pm – 4.00 pm. Any offers of help or contributions towards the fete will be very welcome.

c) Village Hall

The meeting received a report from Mrs. Ingham, Chairman of the Village Hall Committee. The Hall was built in 1923 and is currently used for Pilates, Tai-Chi, Yoga, Sugarcraft, Children’s Parties, Parish Council Meetings, Church Services in the winter, Coffee Mornings, Men’s Breakfast and Quiz Nights. The Village Hall Committee has reduced to 4 following the retirement of two members; the Village Hall Committee would like to welcome new members. Mrs. Ingham thanked John Broom for all his hard work maintaining the garden and grass around the village hall.
d) Village Newsletter

The meeting received a report from Mrs. Ingham, Editor of the Ufton Newsletter. The newsletter is produced on a monthly basis with information provided by various groups within the village. All help is welcome. Mrs. Ingham thanked Audrey Bench and her team for delivering the newsletter around the village.

e) Lunchbreak

The meeting received a report from Mrs. Kirkwood. Lunchbreak takes place once a month 12.45 – 13.45 pm on a date suitable for the host(s); everyone is welcome to attend. Attendees take their own lunch; the hosts provided hot/cold drinks. There have been two spin-offs from the lunchbreak namely the Women’s Christmas Dinner and the Men’s Christmas dinner, both of which have been well attended.

7.
REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR – ROBERT STEPHENS
The meeting received a report from Cllr Stevens, who is also the current Chairman of Warwick County Council. His report covered HS2, Council Tax, Schooling, Blue Light Services, West Midlands Combined Authority and his civic duties as Chairman to the County Council.

8.
MATTERS RAISED FROM THE FLOOR

1) Dog fouling within the Ufton Nature Reserve. 
The Parish Council is aware of the problems within the reserve and is in the process of arranging a liaison meeting with the Warwickshire Wildlife Trust who currently lease the reserve from Warwick County Council.
2) HS2 – Broadband

The question arose, could the Parish Council ask if HS2 is able to provide Broadband for the village by way of compensation. The Parish Council will take this request forward.

3) Ufton Church
The following questions were asked:

Q What proportion of the money raised by the village fete goes to the Church?

A 90% to the church, 10% to the village.

Q The church has a restoration fund, can this be used

A The way the grant is written precludes any transfer of money to the church.

Q How does the Diocese justify the increase in charges

A There are 18 churches in the Diocese which includes Ufton, the charges are split over the area

Q Can the Parish Council help support the church.

A No, however, the Parish Council can and does help towards the maintenance of the churchyard.

4) Village Hall – Keep fit activities
Q Can the keep fit activities be advertised as many people may not be aware of the activities offered.

A The activities can be put on the village website; advertising will also be put on the next Parish Council Agenda for discussion.

5) Bus Shelter and Buses

Q Can a mirror be place on the outside of the bus shelter to enable people to see when the bus is approaching.

A This request will be place on the next Parish Council Agenda.

Q Can the Parish Council ask the Bus Company to slow down and stop at the bus shelter as opposed to driving past, to give people a chance to come out of the shelter.

A The Parish Council will write to Stagecoach.

Q The iron bench is in very poor condition, can it be refurbished or replaced.

A The Reed family donated the bench to the village; the Parish Council will approach them and ask if it can be removed.

6) Footpath on the Southam Road up to Bascote Crossroads

Q The footpath is overgrown with vegetation reducing the width of the footpath considerably.

A The Parish Council is aware of this and has raised the matter with Warwickshire County Council Highways.

9. 
CLOSURE OF MEETING

The Chairman thanked everyone who had attended the meeting and for the interesting reports and contributions which had been made. 
The meeting was declared closed at 9.40 pm.
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